From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 10 April 2017 09:24
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 9:24 AM on 10 Apr 2017 from Dr Patricia Clissold.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Patricia Clissold

	
	

	Address:
	10 Woodpecker Close, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	As a lay person but a wildlife campaigner, I cannot appreciate Warwick County Council's offsetting calculations. The Guide to the document begins by saying "This calculator and guidance was developed for and is for use within Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull - Please contact the relevant authority before use in other area." Why is it being used in Cherwell? The CDC have their own regulations which are better. It looks like the developers have searched around for some complicated legislature to confuse others who are not trained in this arcane discipline of biodiversity off-setting. Why have the data for east of the Langford Brook been included in a planning application for the west side? What are the developers trying to achieve? A proper explanation from the CDC Planning Department is owed to the public who are paying for this inquiry.
As a member of the public I want to know how the 180 houses on the west side of the brook will affect the Local Wildlife Site. I am fully aware that there are now two separate planning applications for Bicester Policy 13 but the west side development will irrevocably affect the LWS on the east site. What measures are being put in place to protect the LWS to the east of Langford Brook? I understand (I hope that I am right) that the LWS has been "saved" BUT there is a lot more that needs to be done before its habitat is preserved. Money needs to be spent, a conservation plan needs to be put in place, etc. Local societies can be involved. This habitat can be destroyed within a year by neglect and carelessness. Cats from nearby houses can catch many birds that nest low down and lower the biodiversity in a season. We need a statement from the developers which everyone can understand on what their planning proposals are for Bicester Policy 13 and whether the LWS as an area of land will not be built on. Yes or no? it is a simple question. These comments sre relevant to this application. The presence of Langford Brook has been seen as a convenient way of dividing up the land into two halves by the developers preventing the public from voicing their opinions on wildlife protection. Initially it was ONE application, so I have no compunction about writing these comments in 15/00837/OUT as CDC support a democratic planning procedure which fully involves the lay public. 


